S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 12th September 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr D Price, Mr P Bland, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr M Narborough and Mr A Evans
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 8th August 2016:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mrs Gotts, seconded by Mr Bland with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None present
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

16/01530/F

52 Avon Road, South Wootton

Roof and Front Extension 
Decision: Support the Application

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
16/00048/TPO

The Limes, 8 Church Lane, South Wootton
T1Lime - Mature tree has been removed, remove existing stump and replant in its position.

T2 Lime – Tree has been half pollarded, complete pollarding of this tree

T3 & T4 Limes X2 – A further pollarding to the remaining two lime trees.

It was noted that the decision has been delegated to the Borough Council’s Tree Officer, Mr Richard Fisher.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
16/01028/F

7 Elm Close, South Wootton

Extension and new access to Highway

16/01162/F
Village Hall, 22 Church Lane, South Wootton

Insertion of new window into existing toilet

16/01168/F
Thistle Dew, 71 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

2 No New Dormer Windows above garage

16/01188/F

Amara, 92 Grimston Road, South Wootton

Proposed replacement dwelling including detached garage and associated works

16/00043/TPO
4 Priory Lane, South Wootton

T1 Mature Oak, T2 Mature Oak, T3 Final Oak -25-30% Crown Reduction to each tree. 
Norfolk and Suffolk Devolution: Mr Price stated that Mr Alan Evans had kindly attended the presentation by the Borough Council’s Leader Cllr Brian Long regarding Norfolk and Suffolk Devolution.

He stated that the circulated Handout had provided some helpful points.
Mr Price read out the Headlines of the proposed Norfolk and Suffolk Deal as follows:

£25 million for the next 30 years to support economic growth, the development of local infrastructure and jobs

£130 million for the next five years to support the building of new homes
£225 million guaranteed transport budget over the next four years

Control of existing £20 million annual adult skills funding to ensure the training offer match the needs of local businesses and the local labour market

Greater control over who (and how) delivers transport services, rather than it being imposed on us by Central Government

More control and influence over investment in key roads in the area

A commitment that superfast broadband and mobile phone reception be made available to more and more communities, particularly in rural areas

Relevant councils will bring together health and social care services to improve services for residents

That relevant authorities and partners take an approach to flood and coastal risk management that gets more for our money and ensure problems aren’t just shifted from one area to another

That local authorities work to improve the planning process for residents and businesses

Mr Price went on to state that Devolution would mean setting up a Combined Authority (CA) to make collective decisions on new responsibilities developed from Government and the Directly Elected Mayor

The CA would be made up of an elected member from all constituent councils - Norfolk and Suffolk

The CA would not replace any existing council

Councils would continue as they currently do, to provide services for their areas

The proposed deal would also require the election of a Mayor who would not be able to make decisions alone and would require the support of a certain number of members on the CA to progress proposals.

Mr Price confirmed the Key Dates as follows:

Public consultation on governance arrangements: July – August 2016
Councils to consider powers of the Mayor and Combined Authority before the end of October 2016

Secretary of State to decide whether to approve the Deals and Governance arrangements before the end of November 2016

Mayoral elections planned for May 2017

Mr Price stated that the Parish Council had received a letter from Henry Bellingham MP (circulated) raising several points and asking for the Parish Councils views on the matter of Devolution.

Mr Price stated that the letter had been circulated to all Parish Councillors in mid August asking them for any comments.

Mr Price confirmed that no comments had been received.

Mr Price went on to say that in addition to the letter received from Henry Bellingham MP a further letter had been received from CPRE (circulated). He said that CPRE have asked that the Parish Council join them in opposing damaging new housing targets.

Mr Price read through the bullet points on the letter which state 

CPRE Norfolk: 

Supports the provision of affordable housing and sufficient housing for the retired and those needing care – this should be a standalone provision not dependent on inflated overall targets

Is committed to prioritising development on Brownfield sites

Seeks to protect agricultural land from development

Is campaigning for a Greenbelt around Norwich and for Greenbelt principles to be applied to all towns in Norfolk

Is working to prevent changes to the National Planning Policy Framework which would make it even more difficult than it is now to influence local planning decisions

Is concerned that new local plans to 2036 may overrule many neighbourhood plans that have been completed and adopted
Mr Price confirmed that the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan runs to 2026, he said that at that time, when it expires, the Parish Council must be ready with either a new or updated plan.

Mr Price informed members that a letter had been received from a resident, stating a number of points regarding Devolution, in the hope that the Parish Council would oppose it.

Mr Price read out the letter which stated that Devolution would provide no advantage, and would provide another person to support who has no useful function.

The resident had suggested that the money spent on Mayoral Elections could be better spent elsewhere.

It had also been suggested that any money would be spent in either Norwich or Ipswich.

Mr Price went on to say that Cllr Elizabeth Nockolds had kindly provided the Parish Council with her views on Devolution via email, Mr Price read out the email received.

Mr Price asked members to think about the matter of Devolution so that it could be discussed more fully at the full Parish Council meeting the following evening – Tuesday 13th September 2016.
Mr Price referred to the CPRE Pledge which the Parish Council has been asked to support.

Mrs Cornwell read out The Pledge:

___________________ Parish / Town Council supports CPRE Norfolk in its campaign aimed at ensuring that no new sites are allocated for house building in revised local plans to 2029 or 2036 until all existing allocations in current core strategies have been developed.
We consider that unrealistic and unnecessary new housing targets, currently under consideration, would cause unacceptable damage to the environment and landscape of Norfolk.

This council therefore asks that our local authorities prepare cases to demonstrate that the environment harm caused by slavishly following housing market assessments* is serious enough to outweigh potential benefits and in so doing enable the adoption of local plans to 2029 or 2036 that do not elevate housing targets beyond existing levels.

We note that the Annual Monitoring Reports of local councils reveal that housing delivery is considerably below target levels and that large areas of land already allocated for development remain available and therefore there is no need for new allocations to be made.

Signed _________________________  Dated  __________________________

*Further more these Strategic Housing Market Assessments, which pre-date Brexit, are now unreliable

After brief discussion, Mr Bland proposed that the Parish Council should support the CPRE Pledge; this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour.
Neighbourhood Planning Bill: Mr Price informed members that a letter had been received for information from Gavin Barwell MP Minister for Housing and Planning. (As per attached)

SADMP Final Report and SADMP Final Main Modifications Schedule:  Mr Price informed members that the Inspector had now produced his report on the SADMP and the Final Main Modifications Schedule.
He stated that the Inspector had rejected the SADMP Document as it stands; however the Final Main Modifications Schedule lists his recommendations, which if taken up will make the document sound.

Mr Price confirmed that the sections relevant to Hall Lane, South Wootton and Knight’s Hill have been circulated to all members of the Parish Council.

Mr Price said that the Inspector had made an amendment to the wording regarding the numbers of new dwellings; he said that at Hall Lane, South Wootton this had been amended from “no more than” 300 dwellings to read “at least” 300 dwellings. 

At Knights Hill, the wording had been amended from “no more than” 600 dwellings to read “at least” 600 dwellings. 
Mr Price asked members to read through the circulated sections relating to Hall Lane, South Wootton and Knights Hill to enable the matter to be discussed at the full Parish Council meeting the following evening, Tuesday 13th September 2016.
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Nursery Lane Zebra Crossing:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that following reports that the white lining at the Zebra Crossing had faded and that the current signage is poor causing a danger to users, she had contacted the Highways Department to see if anything could be done.

She was pleased to report that the white lining is due to be refreshed, with a target completion date of 22nd September 2016. 

With regards to updating the crossing, she was informed that:
To upgrade the crossing, to a signal controlled crossing would cost a significant amount of monies, a figure estimated at tens of thousands, and this would only be done if the location met with the required criteria for a controlled crossing. 

The location would have to have a pedestrian crossing assessment done, to assess the numbers of pedestrians, type, age group, etc a Vehicular survey, detailing number, type, speed, etc this would all have to be funded by the Parish Council currently, as this location would be very low priority for an assessment in view of the many requests that have no crossing facilities at all. 

If after the assessment this location was not appropriate for an upgrade then the Parish Council would not get a refund.

The Highways Engineer does not think that the crossing has a large enough number of pedestrians to justify an upgrade to a signal controlled crossing.
Members agreed that the situation should be monitored and that the Police should be asked to carry out periodic speed checks at Nursery Lane.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 26th September 2016, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
26th September 2016
       
          

     
                           Chairman

